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SALESBURY AND COPSTER GREEN COMMONS MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
		        
Clerk: L Lund 	Chairman:Cllr Janet Westwell
5  Hollowhead Close  
Wilpshire 
BB1 9LE 
Website:  www.salesburyparishcouncil.org.uk 
Contact:  salesburypc@gmail.com          

                               
Proceedings at a meeting held on 27 September 2021.
Present:  Cllr M Howells – acting Chairman, M Wood, C Goodwin, G Henderson
	Min No
	 
	 Action

	39/21
	Chairman’s Welcome 

	 

	40/21
	   Apologies for absence  
 Cllr J Westwell, Borough Cllrs L Edge, S Hirst, S Bibby
	 

	41/21
	Public Participation
None in person but an email had been received from a resident in regards to trees near Castle Cottage which had been planted by a neighbour who has since left the Green.  This was causing loss of light.  It was proposed that the trees in question would be replaced with shrubs or bushes.
The Committee decided that the first step would be for the clerk to email RVBC for comments as they managed the Common land.
	Clerk to email RVBC

	  42/21
	   Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 2 August 2021 
The minutes of the meeting held on 2 August 2021 were approved as a true record.
Proposed: Cllr Goodwin   Seconded:  Cllr Wood
	 

	43/21
	Declaration of interests 
None
	 

	44/21
	Updates on previous actions 

23/21 and 9/21  Complaint re new sign Hazel Moor – there had been a complaint from RVBC re the bin wagon not being able to turn around and having to reverse down the track into the main road to exit.. Cllr Bibby volunteered to raise the matter with RVBC and report to the next meeting.

23/21 – crumbling wall – transferred to SPC Agenda


	 
Cllr Bibby









	45/21
	Improving wildlife habitat
Cllr Goodwin opened the discussion by suggesting that perhaps to meet half way with the cuts as when it is left long there is a mess when it is finally cut.
Cllr Howells added that the common was left long to encourage wild flowers but a path could be left through it
Cllr Wood referred to the rare  orchids on Hazel Moor.
Cllr Howells thought that the Common at Copster Green should be cut.  The nature of the Green are marshy and muddy. Mark Beveridge RVBC was happy to come to a site visit on the weed killer subject so both could be done together.  Maggy would arrange a site visit.
Cllr Wood proposed to delegate the item to the working group and further delegate what’s required following discussion with RVBC.
Unanimously agreed.


	Cllr Howells to arrange a site visit with RVBC

	46/21
	Update on No Parking Signage on Hazel Moor – no update

	Next agenda

	47/21
	Removal of Vegetaion

Min 27/21 Removal of vegetation following the results of the Annual resident’s survey  the proposal was to tidy the area up a bit .
At the last meeting it was decided to tidy up the area .  Late Nov/Dec was the best time to prune the shrubs.  The dates would be circulated to people around the green if they wished to help out.

Cllr Wood proposed that the Commons Committee make a proposal to SPC for funding the cost of a skip or chipper, leaflets and any other reasonable associated costs which occur.

This was unanimously agreed..  
	

Tidy up to be arranged.

	48/21
	Oak tree saplings – report on site visit – deferred to the next meeting
	 Next Agenda 

	49/21
	Cllr Bibby’s report sent to RVBC – update – deferred to the next meeting
	Next Agenda 

	50/21
	2021 plan- min 13/21

1. IMPROVEMENT TO LAND ON LOVELY HALL LANE BY THE MAKING OF A CIRCULAR WALK WAY – Cllr Howells had received a reply back from the Woodland Trust.  There were more to contact.  If permission was given then it could be done for the platinum jubilee if everyone agreed. The Clerk and Cllr Howells would look at available grants.
2. INTRODUCTION OF STEPS ON CROSSING POINT – LOVELY HALL LANE, COPSTER GREEN SIDE OF BRIDGE – update on permission LCC and tendering for the proposed works - ongoing

	

Next Agenda 



Next Agenda 



	51/21
	Hazelmoor culvert  clearance to inspect and report back to Committee – Cllr Henderson had visited the site and although overgrown there was no noticeable flooding.
	Next Agenda

	52/21
	To discuss any  solutions to muddy/boggy path on left hand side of lovely hall Lane on common 
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Photo supplied by Tim Westwell
At the last meeting it was suggested that this be included in the circular walk works. Take off the agenda and include in the circular walk works.

	Include in the circular walk works

	53/21
	 Stones edging common land on Lovely Hall Lane –the replaced stones had now been stolen.  It was suggested that bollards at a cost of £28.55 each + VAT could be a better option.  It was proposed to ask SPC to fund the purchase of 3 bollards and concrete in up to a cost of £200.00.

Unanimously agreed.  
	Cllr Howells to order bollards
Cllr Goodwin to order sand/cement

	54/21
	 Application of weed killer on the stone paths crossing common land.
 
Update. Email sent to RVBC to arrange site visit 
	Update to the next meeting

	55/21
	Survey Ash Die Back – no reply re site visit
	Next Agenda 

	56/21
	Bench refurbishment 

The Committee discussed the benches and the following was agreed:
Requirements:

4 x metal benches to paint – 2 – hazel moor, 1 on A59, 1 by old nursery 
1 x wood bench to replace – or replace wooden slats with composite slats Hazel Moor


	 Next Agenda for   update

	57/21
	Update on the Mair Hill letter regarding the Common land to send to residents. Any update
	Next agenda

	58/21
	Request to use Middle Green for Macmillan event – if it was a gazebo on the Green like last year then that is fine – if different then next agenda.
	

	59/21
	Next meeting –  6 December 2021
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